Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Wednesday 21 March 2018 at 7.30pm at Wendy’s house

Present
Julie, JG (Convenor), Martin, MS, Anne, AT, , Peter, PM, Vanessa, VH,  Wendy, WP
Apologies  
Sheila, SC, Julian, JP
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.  Apologies for absence
	Julian and Sheila
	

	2.  Matters arising 
	14 AOCB Dingwall Food Assembly
Anne and Martin still to investigate the idea of an apple business.  Needs to be done well before apple harvesting

14 AOCB Conflicts of interest

Martin still to initiate a register of interests.  Now in hand

Waste and re-cycling
After much discussion - add current Highland Council info about what can and can’t be re-cycled on TBI website – VH to provide to PM.

VH and SC to look at possibility of having a re-cycling talk with Lorna Walker (SEPA) and Duncan Falconer (THC) sometime in May

Data Protection 
We need to gather a full picture of all that TBI holds relevant to the new Data protection legislation.   MS has put a spreadsheet in Dropbox – all directors to add lists of all names/emails/phone numbers which they hold either in written or digital form.  

	Anne/ Martin

Martin

Vanessa/Peter

Vanessa/

Sheila

ALL DIRECTORS

	Items for decision

3.  Black Isle Larder website
	No change to the website was seen to be necessary.   Wording on the terms page already adequately protects TBI from any liability. 
	

	4.  Black Isle Bikes
	Anne thanked for her well-researched paper.  MS raised VAT issue because both businesses Vat registered .  AT to clarify and also check if Pete Rochford will do bike maintenance for Cheese shop.  Agreed to  proposal for 1 year and then assess.  MS will assist with setting up.  Get info@blackislebikes.org transferred to AT.
	Anne/Martin

	Items for information

5. Membership
	JJ Gladwin’s application for membership approved.

Annual membership renewal to be sent out this month by Alaine. (no subscriptions charged)

Membership spreadsheet needs updating and also all members need to be contacted to ensure they are happy for TBI to hold information on them re data protection.  MS to contact Bob Neish for emailmerge expertise - Rhona Adam possible backup.

	Martin/Bob Neish

	6. Bookkeeper/finance
	Still awaiting bank’s acceptance of bookkeeper changes.  Carolyn keen to relinquish responsibility now.  Finances still very healthy.  MS reported no Corporation tax re Black Isle Ventures.


	Julian



	7. Comms


	SC report accepted.  Re TBI stalls at community markets agreed a rota for NK stall needed. WP to set up.


	Wendy


	8. Food and growing
	JG’s report accepted. 

Spare potatoes from potato day will be distributed to schools as usual.

Grow North take up very good so far and JJ Gladwin to run wildflower meadow session.
	

	9. Highland Environmental Forum
	SC to report on recent event at next meeting
	Sheila 



	10. Fortrose market 
	Supply of tables a major stumbling block for establishment of new market at Fortrose Town Hall.  MS awaiting response from Lorna
	

	11. Transition Scotland
	Both the TS Dunbar Gathering and the TS survey to be mentioned in next newsletter to encourage participation and MS will write piece for website.
	Sheila/Anne

Martin



	12. UHI and young people
	MS’s report accepted
	

	13. Training
	All to consider training needs.


	All

	14. Future dates and venues 
	01/05/2018 at Vanessa’s (if she’s in) or Sheila’s. Tuesday

13/06/2018 at Anne’s
	

	15. AOCB
	Assets 

WP agreed to get two new market feather flags printed.  Re display stands Comms group to review and assess need for updating.  MS to pursue distribution of smart meters to ? school.  WP to contact Fortrose library with view to display of local larder photos and descriptive panel.

Intern  

MS to circulate info about intern approach to TS and directors to respond.

CCT letter - Approved
Gale newsletter  - now received

Plexus invoice – PM to query and let JP know outcome

Cruise Liner increases – agreed a TBI /BITT letter of objection should be our response to consultation.  JG to ask JP

	Wendy

Martin

Martin

Peter

Julie/Julian


